
 
 

 

 
 

Christopher D. Dusseault 
Direct: +1 213.229.7855 
Fax: +1 213.229.6855 
CDusseault@gibsondunn.com 

  

 
 

April 4, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Scott S. Harris, Esq. 
Clerk  
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20543 

Re: Dennis Hollingsworth, et al. v. Kristin M. Perry, et al., No. 21-1304 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

I am counsel of record for plaintiffs Kristin M. Perry, Sandra B. Stier, Paul T. Katami, and 
Jeffrey J. Zarrillo, who are respondents in the above-captioned case.    

A petition for a writ of certiorari was placed on the Court’s docket on March 30, 2022, and the 
brief in opposition is currently due April 29, 2022.  Pursuant to Supreme Court Rule 30.4, 
plaintiffs respectfully request a 30-day extension of time to file the brief in opposition.  
Because the 30th day is a Sunday and the following day is Memorial Day, the new due date 
for the brief in opposition would be May 31, 2022.  The additional time is warranted because, 
in the upcoming weeks, I have briefing deadlines in multiple matters pending in federal court.  

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  

Respectfully, 

 
Christopher D. Dusseault 

 
 
cc:  Charles J. Cooper, counsel for petitioners 

Cooper & Kirk, PLLC  
1523 New Hampshire Ave., N.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20036 
202-220-9600 
ccooper@cooperkirk.com 


